
Jan. 6 -First day back

Jan 13 -Home and
School Meeting 

     -6:30 p.m.

Jan. 16 -Grade 3 skating

Jan. 17 -P.D Day
     -No Classes

Jan. 21 -Grade 3 skating

Jan. 29 & 30 -Grade 3
skating

Feb. 10-14 -
Kindergarten
Registration

ÉAM 
LES NOUVELLES

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE IMPORTANT
DATES 

Janvier 2025

December was a time of celebration and togetherness, as our students
took the stage in our winter concerts. It has been a pleasure to watch
their hard work, talent, and festive spirit shine. Thank you to Mme
Holmes, Mme Waines and our kindergarten team (Mme Hordeski, Mme
Burnett and Mme Buhler) for their dedication to bringing their visions to
life- concerts, musicals and coffee houses! Un grand merci to all those
who contributed by supervising, decorating, volunteering and being their
students’ cheerleaders. Our school community truly puts the ÉAM in team!

Adding to the concert excitement, our spirit week was a hit! From toques
to pyjamas, our grade 8 class collaborated to come up with themes that
would be fun for all. Along the way, our students noticed that the staff
had a few dress-up ideas of their own. There was a lot of chatter and
giggles in the hallway when the grown-ups all showed up wearing sports
clothing on Classroom Color Day... and, one day, they were even caught
walking the hallways wearing 3D glasses! Spirit week was filled with smiles
and laughter-who knows what surprises the staff will come up with next?

This month, we also say farewell to Madame Hordeski who is retiring. We
would like to thank her, from the bottom of our hearts, for her years of
dedication to our students, and community. Every year, from their first
‘bonjour”, she has helped our littlest learners become leaders. Madame
Hordeski, nous vous remercions de tout nos coeurs pour votre passion,
créativité et amour de la langue française! We wish you all the best in
your next chapter!

I would like to wish you all a happy, relaxing holiday filled with warmth,
joy, and special moments with families and friends. We look forward to
welcoming everyone back in the new year- ready for more learning,
growth, and success together. 

Joyeuses fêtes et bonne année,
Mme Guimond-Low



The Seven Sacred Teachings, also
known as the Teachings of the Seven
Grandfathers, is a set of teachings on
human conduct towards others. They
are what was traditionally and still is
to this day needed in order for
communities to survive. 

The seven sacred teachings

Wolf -Humility
Humility is to know that you are a
sacred part of creation. Live life

selflessly and not selfishly. Respect
your place and carry your pride with

your people and praise the
accomplishments of all. 

Only 22% of parents of French Immersion
students primarily speak French. 

      The first French Immersion classes in Manitoba
began in 1973.

      French Immersion is offered in 115 schools in
Manitoba.



Toque day

Dress like a teacher
dayWear the same color Retro Day

Pj Day



Snack Program at ÉAM:
Thanks to funding from the provincial government, our school will be able to provide
snacks for students a few times a week. Students will receive a snack every Tuesday

and Thursday, after afternoon recess. (For K's - they will receive one snack, on
Tuesday or Wednesday according to their school schedule).

Examples of snacks will be: cheese and crackers, granola bars, yogurt and fruit or
baked items. 

We hope these snacks help our students feed their brain so they are able to learn
and grow! 



Grades 5&6 held their
holiday musical at the

Glesby Center

   Grade 1-4 entertained the
audience with their Winter

concertPurdys Chocolates went home. Thanks to
everyone who supported the fundraiser.

WAYS TO
SUPPORT
FRENCH

IMMERSION
LEARNING
AT HOME

Practice Reading
Strategies

Ask open-ended questions
about the book before, during,
and after reading. Ask them

what their favorite part of the
book is.  Ask them to retell the

story to you.

Grade 7&8  joined the guitar and band
students from the division for their

Winter concert

A school dance was held for grade 6-8. They
also collect food for locals organizations. 

Maternelle entertained the audience as
they enjoyed hot chocolate



Grade 8 Transition to PCI-Parent Information
We have started working with the Grade 8 students who will be
starting to plan for their move to PCI. The transition from ÉAM to PCI
can be a bit stressful for some students. The transition activities
planned by the PCI team have the objective of providing information
and preparing student (and their parents) so that they feel ready to
start at PCI.
Here are the activities planned so far:

Jan. 13-PCI will visit the grade 8 class to provide information
about PCI and the courses offered in grade 9
Jan 15-Parent Information Meeting at PCI -French Immersion
parents in the band room (PCI West building) at 6:00pm

      Optional tours of the school at 5:15 or 5:45
Feb 18-PCI will come to do course selections with the grade 8
class
June 17-Grade 8's will visit PCI in the morning. 

Further information will be sent home in the coming weeks to ensure
that parents have the information they need to help their child make
decisions  about options for next year. We will work with all grade 8s
to make sure their transition to PCI is as smooth as possible. If your
child is experiencing anxiety and is in need of extra support please
contact Mme. Rheault, School Counsellor. 







Grade 3 skating days:
January 16th
January 21st
January 29th
January 30th



Looking for childcare for PD
Days? We can help with that!
Cost is $20 per child per day,

lunch and snacks are NOT
provided. The day camp is held

at EAMS but all children can
attend!

Future PD Days are: November 8
& 22, December 6, January 17,

February 28, March 14 and April
11. You can register and pay for

all upcoming PD Days if you
wish.

Please send payment to
schools@frcportage.ca and be
sure to include in the memo the
child(ren)'s name and PD Dates.Family Resource Center




